
Leading Health Professional Sign-On Letter Regarding Antipersonnel Landmines
to Presidential Candidates

October 16, 2003

Dear 2004 Presidential Candidates:

As health professionals, we are deeply concerned that antipersonnel landmines continue to terrify, threaten, maim, and
kill civilian populations during and after times of armed conflict. We, the undersigned, urge you to support a ban on
these inherently indiscriminate weapons.

Antipersonnel landmines injure and kill 15,000-20,000 people each year. Millions more suffer from the agricultural,
economic, and psychological consequences of living in mine-affected communities. Approximately 90 million
landmines and other unexploded ordnance remain in the earth, lying in wait for innocent children, women, and men in
many of the world's poorest countries.  As we have seen recently in Afghanistan and Iraq, the presence of mines makes
post-conflict reconstruction even more difficult, dangerous, and costly.  Humanitarian demining and victim assistance
efforts by the United States are laudable but are not sufficient to prevent the continuing mortality and maiming caused
by the weapon.  Only a global ban will do that.

The 1997 Mine Ban Treaty, now joined by three-quarters of the world’s nations, including all of NATO except for the
US, prohibits the use, production, trade, and stockpiling of antipersonnel landmines.  The treaty has already led to
tremendous success in reducing the global threat and casualties from this weapon.  Even major retired military leaders
in this country have voiced support for the treaty, citing the danger antipersonnel mines pose to our own troops.

Landmines do not only kill, amputate, and blind. They also propel shrapnel, vegetation, and contaminated soil and
debris into soft tissue and bone, often producing severe infection and sepsis. Inadequate hospital and surgical care
further endanger landmine survivors. Rehabilitation, both physical and psychological, is scarce to nonexistent in most
mined areas, and this in turn creates an additional socio-economic burden for each country affected.

As long as our government remains outside the international norm banning this indiscriminate menace, we give
political cover to nations such as Russia, India, and Pakistan that continue to sow this lethal legacy, with devastating
consequences for civilians.

As health professionals in the United States, we appeal to you and all the candidates running for president to support
the Mine Ban Treaty and to raise this issue during your election campaign.  Thank you for your attention to this
important matter.

Sincerely, *

Former Surgeon General
Julius B. Richmond, MD, Surgeon General of the United States of America, 1977-1981; Professor Emeritus of Health

Policy, Harvard Medical School
Boston, MA

Nobel Laureates in Medicine
Günter Blobel, MD, PhD, 1999 Nobel Laureate in Physiology or Medicine; John D. Rockefeller Jr. Professor,

Department of Cell Biology,  The Rockefeller University; Investigator, Howard Hughes Medical Institute
New York, NY

Edmond H Fischer, PhD, 1992 Nobel Laureate in Physiology or Medicine; Professor Emeritus, Biochemistry,
University of Washington

Seattle, WA



Robert F. Furchgott, PhD, 1998 Nobel Laureate in Physiology or Medicine; Professor Emeritus, State University of
New York Downstate Medical Center

Brooklyn, NY
Leland H. Hartwell, PhD, 2001 Nobel Laureate in Physiology or Medicine; President and Director, Fred Hutchinson

Cancer Research Center
Seattle, WA

Ferid Murad, MD, PhD, 1998 Nobel Laureate in Physiology or Medicine; Professor and Chair, Department of
Integrative Biology and Pharmacology, University of Texas Medical School at Houston; Director, Institute of
Molecular Medicine

Houston, TX
Stanley B. Prusiner, MD, 1997 Nobel Laureate in Physiology or Medicine; Professor and Director of Neurology,

Institute for Neurodegenerative Diseases, University of California at San Francisco
San Francisco, CA

Richard J. Roberts, PhD, 1993 Nobel Laureate in Physiology or Medicine
 Beverly, MA

Deans and Former Deans of Medical, Nursing, and Public Health Schools
Joseph D. Bloom, MD, Dean Emeritus, Oregon Health Sciences University School of Medicine

Portland, OR
Robert M. D’Alessandri, MD, Dean, School of Medicine and Vice President of Health Sciences, West Virginia

University
Morgantown, WV

Steven G. Gabbe, MD, Dean, Vanderbilt University School of Medicine
Nashville, TN

Sally Brosz Hardin, PhD, RN, FAAN, Dean and Professor, University of San Diego Hahn School of Nursing and
Health Science

San Diego, CA
Howard H. Hiatt, MD, Dean Emeritus, Harvard University School of Public Health; Professor of Medicine, Harvard

Medical School
Boston, MA

Edward Miller, MD, Dean, Johns Hopkins University School of Medicine
Baltimore, MD

Philip A. Pizzo, MD, Dean, Stanford University School of Medicine
Stanford, CA

Allan Rosenfield, MD, Dean, Mailman School of Public Health, Columbia University
New York, NY

Alfred Sommer, MD, MHS, Dean, Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health
Baltimore, MD

Editors and Former Editors of Medical Journals
Richard E. Behrman, MD, Editor-in-Chief, The Future of Children; Executive Chair, Federation of Pediatric

Organizations
Palo Alto, CA

Frank Davidoff, MD, Editor Emeritus, Annals of Internal Medicine
Wethersfield, CT

Catherine De Angelis, MD, MPH, Editor-in-Chief, Journal of the American Medical Association
Chicago, IL

George B. Stefano, PhD, Editor-in-Chief, Medical Science Monitor; Director, Neuroscience Research Institute; Vice-
Chair of Board of Directors, Research Foundation of the State University of New York

Old Westbury, NY



Heads of Hospital, Universities, and Health Systems
Ron Anderson, MD, President and CEO, Parkland Memorial Hospital; Co-chairman, Trauma Resource Network

Dallas, TX
Gary Gottlieb, MD, MBA, President, Brigham and Women's Hospital; Chairman, Partners Psychiatry and Mental

Health System; Professor, Psychiatry, Harvard Medical School
Boston, MA

Robert P. Kelch, MD, Chief Executive Officer, University of Michigan Health System; Executive Vice President of
Medical Affairs, University of Michigan

Ann Arbor, MI
James Mongan, MD, Former President, Massachusetts General Hospital; President and CEO, Partners Health Care

Boston, MA
Gilbert Omenn, MD, Former Executive Vice President, Medical Affairs; Former Chief Executive Officer, University

of Michigan Health System; Professor, Internal Medicine, Human Genetics, and Public Health, University of
Michigan

Ann Arbor, MI
David R. Smith, MD, Chancellor, Texas Tech University System

Lubbock, TX

Heads and Former Heads of Health-Related Associations and Organizations
Holly G. Atkinson, MD, Chairperson, iVillage Health Initiatives; Editor, HealthNews; Professor, Department of
Public Health, Weill Cornell Medical College; President, Physicians for Human Rights

New York, NY
Jeremiah A. Barondess, MD, President, New York Academy of Medicine

New York, NY
Regina Benjamin, MD, MBA, Former President, Medical Association of State of Alabama; Associate Dean, Rural

Health, University of South Alabama College of Medicine; CBS This Morning Woman of the Year of 1996
Bayou La Batre, AL

Donald M. Berwick, MD, MPP, President and CEO, Institute for Health Care Improvement; Clinical Professor of
Pediatrics and Health Care Policy, Harvard Medical School

Boston, MA
Jordan J. Cohen, MD, President, Association of American Medical Colleges

Washington D.C.
Lawrence D. Egbert, MD, MPH, President, Maryland Chapter, Physicians for Social Responsibility

Baltimore, MD
Seth L. Foldy, MD, Commissioner of Health, City of Milwaukee

Milwaukee, WI
Richard E. Grant, MD, President, American Board of Orthopaedic Surgery; Former Chief of Orthopaedic Surgery,

Howard University Hospital
Potomac, MD

Tom Gorski, CAE, Executive Director, American Academy of Orthotists and Prosthetists
Alexandria, VA

Robert M. Gould, MD, President, Physicians for Social Responsibility
Washington, DC

Michael A. Grodin, MD, Co-Director, Global Lawyers and Physicians
Boston, MA

Lawrence Hartmann, MD, Past President, American Psychiatric Association; Assistant Clinical Professor of
Psychiatry, Harvard Medical School

Cambridge, MA
David B. Hoyt, MD, Past President, American Association for the Surgery of Trauma; Chief, Division of Trauma,

Burn, and Surgical Care, University of California at San Diego Medical Center
San Diego, CA

Edith Irby Jones, MD, FACP, Past President, National Medical Association



Houston, TX
Sefi Knoble, MD, President, Pennsylvania Medical Directors Association

Philadelphia, PA
Barry Levy, MD, Past President, American Public Health Association; Professor, Community Health, Tufts

University Medical School
Sherborn, MA

Newton C. McCollough III, MD, Director Emeritus, Medical Affairs, Shriners Hospital for Children; Past President,
American Academy of Orthopaedic Surgeons

Longboat, FL
John L. Melvin, MD, MMSc, Past President, International Society of Physical and Rehabilitation Medicine; Michie

Professor and Chairman, Department of Rehabilitation Medicine, Jefferson Medical College of Thomas Jefferson
University

Philadelphia, PA
Carol C. Nadelson, MD, Past President, American Psychiatric Association; Director, Partners Office for Women's

Careers, Brigham and Women's Hospital; Clinical Professor, Psychiatry, Harvard Medical Center
Boston, MA

Kathy Robinson, RN, (with support from Board of Directors), President, Emergency Nurses Association of America
Des Plaines, IL

Steve Robinson, Executive Director, The National Gulf War Resource Center, Inc.
Silver Spring, MD

Amy C. Sisley, MD, MPH, Chairperson, Injury and Violence Prevention, Eastern Association for the Surgery of
Trauma

Baltimore, MD
William Kennedy Smith, MD, Chairman and President, Physicians Against Land Mines and Center for International

Rehabilitation
Chicago, IL

Bruce E. Spivey, MD, Secretary General, International Council of Ophthalmology; Former Executive Vice President,
American Academy of Ophthalmology

San Francisco, CA
Marc F. Swiontkowski, MD, President, Orthopaedic Trauma Association; Chairman, Department of Orthopaedics,

University of Minnesota
Minneapolis, MN

Ron Waldman, MD, Director, Program on Forced Migration and Health; Professor, Clinical Population and Family
Health, Columbia University Mailman School of Public Health

Baltimore, MD

Heads and Former Heads of Departments at Hospitals, Medical Schools, and Other Institutions
Frederick Alexander, MD, Chairman, Department of Pediatric Surgery, Cleveland Clinic Foundation

Cleveland, OH
John D. Baker, MD, Chief of Ophthalmology, Children’s Hospital of Michigan

Detroit, MI
Paul Batalden, MD, Program Director, Dartmouth-Hitchcock Leadership Preventive Medicine Program, Dartmouth
Medical School; Senior Vice President for Health Professional Development, Institute for Healthcare Improvement;
Professor of Pediatrics, Dartmouth Medical School

Hanover, NH
John Wolfe Blotzer, MD, Program Director, Internal Medicine Residency, York Hospital

York, PA
Henry B. Betts, MD, Past CEO and Medical Director, Rehabilitation Institute of Chicago; Past Chairman, Department

of Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation, Northwestern University Feinberg School of Medicine
Chicago, IL

Joseph A. Buckwalter, MD, Professor and Head, Department of Orthopaedic Surgery, University of Iowa Roy J. and
Lucille A. Carver College of Medicine



Iowa City, IA
Arjun Chanmugam, MD, MBA, Residency Director, Emergency Medicine, Johns Hopkins School of Medicine

Baltimore, MD
James F. Campbell, PhD, Director of Counseling, University of Rhode Island

South Kingstown, RI
Herbert J. Cohen, MD, Director, Albert Einstein's Children's Evaluation and Rehabilitation Center

New York, NY
Kathleen A. Delaney, MD, Medical Director, Emergency Department, Parkland Memorial Hospital; Professor,

Division of Emergency Medicine, University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center
Dallas, TX

Felton Earls, MD, Former Director, Division of Child Psychiatry, Washington University in St. Louis; Professor,
Social Medicine, Harvard Medical School

Boston, MA
Carola Eisenberg, MD, Dean Emeritus of Students, Harvard Medical School; Former Dean of Student Affairs,

Massachusetts Institute of Technology; Professor, Department of Social Medicine, Harvard Medical School
Boston, MA

Leon Eisenberg, MD, Former Chief, Child Psychiatry, Johns Hopkins School of Medicine; Former Chief, Psychiatry,
Massachusetts General Hospital; Maude and Lillian Presley Professor Emeritus, Department of Social Medicine,
Harvard Medical School

Boston, MA
Avital Fast, MD, Chairman, Department of Rehabilitative Medicine, Montefiore Medical Center

Bronx, NY
E. John Gallagher, MD, University Chair, Department of Emergency Medicine, Albert Einstein College of Medicine

Bronx, NY
Lewis R. Goldfrank, MD, Chairman, Department of Emergency Medicine, Bellevue Hospital Center/New York

University Medical Center; Medical Director, New York City Poison Center
New York, NY

Gabriel Haddad, MD, Chairman, Department of Pediatrics, Albert Einstein College of Medicine
Bronx, NY

Beverly M. Hector-Smith, NP, Health Director, Mass College of Art
Boston, MA

Howard Hu, MD, MPH, Director, Occupational and Environmental Medicine Residency; Director, Metals
Epidemiology Research Group; Professor, Occupational and Environmental Medicine, Harvard School of Public
Health

Boston, MA
Joseph P. Iannotti, MD, PhD, Chairman, Department of Orthopaedic Surgery, Cleveland Clinic

Cleveland, OH
Frank Johnson, MD, Chief of Surgery, Department of Surgery, St. Louis University Health and Sciences Center

St. Louis, MO
Joan Lang, MD, Chair, Department of Psychiatry, St. Louis University

St. Louis, MO
Gregory Luke Larkin, MD, MSPH, MS, FACEP, Medical Director, Violence Intervention and Prevention Center,

University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center
Dallas, TX

Michael A. Levine, MD, Physician-in-Chief and Chairman, The Children’s Hospital; Chairman of Pediatrics, The
Cleveland Clinic

Cleveland, OH
John V Linberg, MD, Chairman, Department of Ophthalmology, West Virginia University Health Sciences Center;

Chair, West Virginia University Eye Institute
Morgantown, WV

J. William Langston, MD, Scientific Director and Chief Executive Officer, The Parkinson's Institute
Sunnyvale, CA

Susan V. McLeer, MD, Professor and Chair, Department of Psychiatry, Drexel University College of Medicine
Philadelphia, PA



Frank H. Morriss, Jr., MD, Professor and Head, Department of Pediatrics, University of Iowa Roy J. and Lucille A.
Carver College of Medicine

Iowa City, IA
Jeffrey N. Nichols, MD, Medical Director, Cabrini Center for Nursing and Rehabilitation;  Senior Medical Director,

Saint Cabrini Nursing Home; Chief of Geriatrics, Cabrini Medical Center
New York, NY

Judith S. Palfrey, MD, Chief, Division of General Pediatrics, Children’s Hospital Boston; T. Berry Brazelton
Professor of Pediatrics, Harvard Medical School

Boston, MA
K. Daniel Riew, MD, Chief, Cervical Spinal Surgery, Department of Orthopaedics, Barnes-Jewish Hospital

St. Louis, MO
Robert G. Robinson, MD, Professor and Head, Department of Psychiatry, University of Iowa Roy J. and Lucille A.

Carver College of Medicine
Iowa City, IA

M. Bruce Shields, MD, Professor and Chair, Department of Ophthalmology and Visual Science, Yale University
School of Medicine

New Haven, CT
Richard Sroczynski, Director, Kress Vision Program, New York University Downtown Hospital

New York, NY
Thomas A. Weingeist, MD, PhD, Professor and Head, Department of Ophthalmology and Visual Sciences, University

of Iowa Roy J. and Lucille A. Carver College of Medicine
Iowa City, IA

Writers and Editors of Health-Related Publications
Roberta J. Apfel, MD, Co-editor, Minefields in Their Hearts: The Mental Health of Children in War and Communal

Violence; Clinical Professor, Psychiatry, Harvard Medical School
Boston, MA

Charles Clements, MD, Author, A Witness to War; Executive Director, Bartos Institute for Constructive Engagement
of Conflict, United World College of the American West

Santa Fe, NM
James Cobey, MD, MPH, Senior Associate, Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health; Co-author,

Measuring Landmine Incidents and Injuries and the Capacity to Provide Care
Washington, DC

Sheri Fink, MD, PhD, Author, War Hospital: A True Story of Surgery and Survival
New York, NY

Pedro Jose Greer Jr., FACP, FACG, MD, Author, Waking Up In America; Chief of Gastroenterology,
Mercy Hospital; Assistant Dean of Homeless Education, University of Miami School of Medicine

Miami, FL
Adam L. Kushner, MD, MPH, General Surgeon; Co-author, Measuring Landmine Incidents and Injuries and the

Capacity to Provide Care
Alpine, NJ

Other Prominent Health Professionals
Julio C. González, MD, PhD, Fellow, University of Washington, Division of Infectious Diseases

Seattle, WA
H. Dunbar Hoskins, Jr., MD, Executive Vice President, American Academy of Ophthalmology

San Francisco, CA
Vincent Iacopino, MD, PhD, Director of Research, Physicians for Human Rights

Henderson, NV



Robert S. Lawrence, MD, Associate Dean, Professional Practice and Programs and Edyth H. Schoenrich Professor of
Preventive Medicine, Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health; Former President, Physicians for Human
Rights

Baltimore, MD
Alan Lockwood, MD, Chair, Environment and Health Committee, Physicians for Social Responsibility; Professor,

Neurology, University of Buffalo School of Medicine and Biomedical Sciences
Buffalo, NY

Elena O. Nightingale, MD, PhD, Scholar-in-Residence, Institute of Medicine, The National Academies
Washington, DC

Larry Schwab, MD, International Volunteer Ophthalmologist; Clinical Professor, Ophthalmology, West Virginia
University School of Medicine

Morgantown, WV
James Standefer, MD, International Volunteer Ophthalmologist; Clinical Professor of Ophthalmology, University of

Minnesota
White Bear Lake, MN

* All affiliations are for identification purposes only.


